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   Old Settler's Day, September 4th, was a 
pleasant day with no wind.  The Church 
Service with Rev. Paul McNall  was very 
well attended.  
   We had some nice entries in the parade 
and estimated just under 200 people for 
lunch.  
   Ramona Weinland was the Grand 
Marshal.  She is a Charter Member of the 
Butterfield Trail Association.  We appreciate 
her doing this and wish to thank her son-in-
law, Scott Cameron, for providing  the 
excellent musical entertainment after lunch.
   The drawing winners were:  Laura 
Ausmus of Colorado Springs, who received 
a collector's edition plate with a picture of 
the museum/courthouse on it;  James L. 
Baughn, Colby, won the book entitled “It 
Happened in Kansas”; and Bob J. Clark, of 
Oakley, accepted a Christmas ornament 
with the museum/courthouse pictured on it. 
   Cow Chip Throw winners were:
VIP Division - Shawn Plummer - 47ft.; 
Men's Division - D.J. Selenke - 79 ft., 4 in.; 
Women's Division - Toni (Ochs) Lohrmeyer 
- 42 ft., 4 in.;
Boy's Division - Travis Ochs - 58 ft., 2 in.; 
Girl's Division - Kelli Ochs - 52 ft., 9 in.
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   The annual potluck Christmas Dinner 
will be on December 4th, at 1:00 PM CT in 
the basement of the St. Francis Chapel in 
Russell Springs.  Ward Taylor is cooking the 
turkey and stuffing, as he has for several 
years.  Jarett Haremza is bringing the ham. 
You may bring a dessert or side dish of your 
choosing.  Mike Baughn is working to get a 
program  sponsored by the Kansas Human-
ities Council.  We hope you will join us and 
bring your friends.
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